The GP Retainer Scheme in Wales – notes for practice managers

These are a few points for your information; but please feel free to phone or email the Retainer Scheme office, kath.barrar@virgin.net (01492 650702) for further details.

1. Your LHB is asked to agree to make the standard LHB contribution before the General Practice Postgraduate Section sets the placement up. We sometimes have to wait for some time before the LHB finds the funds. This is a flat rate contribution to the practice of about £60 for each session worked. This is claimable in arrears by the practice on a proforma from the local Business Services Centre.

2. The practice has to find its own retainer GP. You may advertise locally or nationally or use any informal networks. You may also ask your local postgraduate centre for the use of their noticeboard.
           3. The retainer is supernumary in the practice, ie the practice should be able to
           function without him/her. Retainers do make a very valuable contribution 
           towards reducing the workload of the other GPs but the scheme was set up
           originally to ensure that trained GPs do not lose touch with the workplace while
           they have a long period of leave for family reasons. The placement is primarily

           educational and the practice is asked to support the retainer in this.

4. Pay is a matter of negotiation between the practice and the retainer GP. The General Practice Postgraduate Section does not recommend a standard rate but advises that you pay the retainer what you would pay a part-time salaried GP. 

5. You will find guidance in the BMA model contract, available on their website to members and non-members alike, on such matters as the annual pay review for retainers, the amount of holiday and CPD time recommended and the length of the session to be worked by the retainer. Your retainer must have a formal written contract of employment from the beginning of the placement. Please note that the university letter confirming the placement on the scheme does not constitute a contract between the practice and the retainer. The role of the university is to facilitate a placement and provide educational guidance.
6. The latest advice from the BMA is that a retainer GP has the same employment rights in law as any other salaried GP. Please see the BMA document Focus on salaried GPs, available on their website, which states:  ‘The Retainer Scheme and the Flexible Career Scheme are for fixed terms with regard to the funding received by the PCO (LHB in Wales) by the employer. The GPC lawyer has advised that, whilst legally it is generally understood that fixed term contracts such as FCS and Retainer Schemes can exist, the consequences of having a fixed term contract and being employed under it for a period of one year or more means that an employee may be entitled to full employment rights (e.g. acquire the right to claim for unfair dismissal)’, p. 3. In the light of this advice the practice should have a formal probationary review of performance with the retainer before the end of the first year of employment.
7. Please note that workplace / contractual issues are between the retainer and the practice to resolve, with help, if necessary from the BMA, but either party may contact the deanery office for informal advice in the first instance.
8. A retainer placement usually lasts for 5 years but, if there is a good reason, may be extended for up to 10 years. 

